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PURPOSE:  
The Environmental Services Division of Public Services has three side loading refuse trucks in need of 
replacement due to age and hours.  Using the NC Sheriffs’ Association Procurement contract # 17-01-0617 (Item # 
106), three 2018 Peterbilt trucks with New Way Side Loading Refuse bodies from Amick Equipment Company are 
being recommended for council approval. 
 
BACKGROUND:  
The Environmental Services Division is currently using three 2010 Autocar trucks with the Labrie side loading 
bodies that have between 11,000-12,000+ hours.  These trucks are used daily for residential garbage collection and 
need to be moved into the spare motorpool due to age and hours.  Solid Waste has a total of thirteen side loading 
trucks and this will give them additional spare trucks to have while their trucks are being serviced and repaired.  
The Peterbilt truck with New Way side loading refuse body configuration is like the ones they are currently using 
and will meet their needs.  The price of $274,039.29 is for one truck, refuse body installation, and delivery.  Total 
cost for three is $822,117.87.  Estimated delivery is 120-150 days.      
 
BUDGET IMPACT:   
Funds are available in 2018-19 budget 
 
RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:  
The Fleet Services Department recommends purchasing the three Peterbilt trucks with New Way side loading 
refuse bodies from Amick Equipment Company.  Recommendation also includes declaring three current spare 
trucks as surplus and disposing through the online auction process. 
 

     




